Dear Editor, (12-08)

Unless you confine your information to what the Farm Bureau or other “corporate agriculture apologists” have to say, anyone who pays attention to what subsidized American agriculture has done to indigenous farmers around the world certainly knows Steve Jacobson knew what he was talking about. Guatemala’s historical problems with the US go much further than farmers losing their farms because of the US exporting subsidized corn to their country. It started when the US, through the CIA, overthrew a democratically elected government there in 1954 and hasn’t stopped since.


Paul Hunter should get a clue from the recent elections. Mouthing talking points will no longer work when discussing our country’s unfortunate effects on other countries in the world. Petro-chemical/industrial agriculture, as a model of agriculture, is not only bad for others around the world but it is also slowly killing our environment and ourselves.


Some weeks ago I gave information to the County Health Board which talked about a U of Iowa study showing MRSA being found in 70% of confinement pigs and 45% of the workers in those confinements. Whether it was a case of ignorance or confusion, no one at that meeting seems to have thought this might be something to worry about. In 2005 alone MRSA caused nearly 19,000 deaths in the US and more than 94,000 life threatening infections. 

Another recent study done out of Johns Hopkins showed just driving down a highway behind a truck full of confinement chickens being taken to a processing plant resulted in high levels of bacteria, some of which were resistant to antibiotics like MRSA, in the car, in the car’s air, and on items in the car. The U of Iowa MRSA pig study was recently expanded to non-confinement pastured-raised pigs and no MRSA was found in pigs or people on those farms.


Because of subsidized American grain being dumped in Guatemala, many farmers and farm workers lost their livelihoods and some ended up working at Agri in Postville. It is a good thing for our local environment and our local social service providers that Agri has finally gone under; for good, I hope. Kosher meat industry prices were kept unduly low because Agri scrimped on environmental costs of raising and butchering meat animals, and by hiring illegal immigrants and paying them wages far below what most people could live on. We and our neighborhoods paid a high price for Agri’s low priced meat. 

We continue to pay a high price for using this inherently poisonous petro-chemical/industrial model of agriculture. With the recent rejection of right wing jingoism, there may be a chance of having a conversation filled with good science, fairness and justice, resulting in a cleaner form of agriculture, and a clearer conscience when it comes to dealing with our international neighbors.
